Program Assessment and Review Council (PARC)
Minutes for Wednesday, April 29, 2009
Members Present:

Babette Benken, Ray DeLeon, Todd Ebert, Lesley Farmer, Keith Freesemann, Lisa Grahborn, Jen Grey, , Amy Heyse, Kelly  Janousek, Mishelle Laws, Cecile Lindsay, Carol Lord, Lisa Maxfield, William Moore, Jose Moreno, Markus Muller, Henry O’Lawrence, Sabine Reddy, Michelle Saint-Germain, Jose Sanchez-H., Justin Schafer, Tariq Shehab, Khonsura Wilson
Guests:
Clorinda Donato and Enrico Vettoe (RGRLL), Mark Wiley (CLA)

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 p.m. in Brotman Hall room 291.
The minutes of the April 15, 2009, meeting were approved as read.
Announcements: 
· New PARC member Mishelle Laws was introduced.

· Student art shows are forthcoming. 

TIME CERTAIN 2:10 -- UPRC report on Italian Studies

Babette Benken presented the PARC review report on the Italian Studies program. This program was established in 2002, and has been growing. More 100-level students are enrolling, and the FTEF figure is rising. The schedule was changed to offer later courses, which helps student enrollment. No graduation/retention figures were available because of the program’s small population and recent start. The Single Subject credential for Italian was accredited. A proposal to establish a master’s degree program in Italian Studies is under review; if approved, faculty capacity may be a problem since several part-time lecturers now teach for the program. A couple of department hires have positively affected the Italian Studies program: a Language Coordinator and an Assessment Coordinator. Assessment plans are underway; each year the program will focus on another competency (such as oral assessment). While the department as a whole does not have a clear mission and set of objectives, the Italian Studies program does have a mission and a set of SLOs; the report will be revised to clarify this status. Library support has been great. The program has benefited from donations, and CSULB has also supported it financially. Only SFSU and CSULB offer this major; even though ETS is not offering the AP exam in Italian, schools in the region are becoming more interested in this major, particularly as an additional credential subject area. Clorinda and Enrico were thanked, and asked to leave so the council could deliberate.
The Council M/S/P to accept the Italian Studies Self-Study.
The Council M/S/P to accept the Internal Program Review Report for Italian Studies, as amended (minor editorial changes).

Old Business: PARC report on the Multicultural Center

Jen Grey presented revised MCC report recommendations. Several suggestions were given:
· in recommendation 4, omit the time length

· in recommendation 1, change “Diversity Training” to “diversity education”

· in recommendation 2, reword the sentence with the idea that review may result in other actions rather than increasing the budget. (Cecile stated that MCC had a remaining $5000, and that MCC always received the funding requested).

It was suggested that the revised recommendations not replace the existing report’s list, but they could further revision, not just the recommendations; the April 15 notes affirmed the need for refinement and serve as a rejoinder to the existing PARC report. Other members stated that the existing report needed more work. The Council decided to again refer the review report to the author group to refine; the PARC executive committee will help as needed. The revised report is due before the next meeting.
New Business


The documents “Elements of the self-study for program review” and “Integrating assessment of student learning in general education courses into program review” were reviewed. Several issues arose:

· What is the purpose of including GE into the program review? How will that information be used?

· What is the purpose of the program reviews in general? How do they fit within the total campus mission and improvement plan?

· To what extent can the program proposal and review be negotiated?

· How do the yearly Academic Affairs “themes” impact the self-studies? How are the data about those themes used?

· Does the revised program review format need to be approved by the Academic Senate?

· Should two formats be established: one for “traditional” department-related programs, and one for cross/co-curricular centers?

PARC will continue discussing the self-study format at the next meeting, time permitting.

The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.
Next meeting:  May 6 at 2pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Lesley Farmer
